

Newsletter

Serving our community locally as well as internationally. We strive to make a difference for those less fortunate than ourselves, with a special emphasis on the youth who will be tomorrow's leaders.

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club. www.GreenValleyRotary.org

Club Leaders



<u>Janet C. Pancoast</u> President



<u>Julie Todd</u> President-Elect



Christine L. Smith Vice President



Brad Marx iPast President



<u>Lora Evans</u> Public Image Chair Secretary



Terry M. Perkins Treasurer



James Allanson
Sergeant-at-Arms
Michael Denley



Club Director

<u>Darcy A. Dougherty</u>
Club Director



Robert Dworkin Club Director



<u>Debbie Mitsch</u> Club Director Membership Chair



Mark Roy Club Director

Larry E. Skaggs Club Director

October 4, 2018

Greetings and Pledge of Allegiance

President Janet Pancoast rang the bell at 7:00 a.m. After a time for fellowship and breakfast, she called the meeting of the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) to order at 7:10 a.m.

Jim Allanson led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Introductions, Announcements and Presentations

Guests

President Janet Pancoast welcomed our guests:

Emily McMahan, Visiting Rotarian from Anchorage South Rotary Ashley Oliver, spouse of Emily McMahan Judge Mark Bailus, Guest of Susan Johnson

Announcements

Judge Bailus announced that GVRC is the most fun-loving group that he has visited.

President Janet Pancoast announced that the UNLV Tailgate party would not be happening this month. She also announced that there are a few international service opportunities coming up, which she will forward to the club as she gets more information.

The Wine Club has two dates set for Crushing and Pressing - Oct 15th and Oct 18th.

Bob Hulshouser announced the Rotary Round-Up plan for Friday.

President Janet Pancoast asked the group what social activities people would like to participate in. Ideas thrown out were the Knights Game at the Henderson Pavilion, a UNLV Basketball game, the Mob Museum, and the Neon Museum.

Terry Perkins let the group know that the Rotary Foundation Board Meeting would be cancelled for the month.

Rotary Foundation Chair Susan Johnson let everyone know that the Foundation Gala was coming up on March 16th, and she would have more information about ticket prices and the event as plans are solidified.





<u>Todd Cook</u> Assistant Governor

PDG Larry Skaggs announced that RI is selling raffle tickets for \$100 for an opportunity to sit on the Rose Parade float.

Ted Durant gave a shout-out to Mike Peterson for his help with fundraising.

THE FOUR WAY TEST of Things We Think, Say and Do:

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it **FAIR** to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL

and **BETTER FRIENDSHIPS**?

Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned



Don't forget to feed the pig!

Every dollar you place in the "Polio Pig" goes to polio eradication

CELBRATE

Birthdays



David L Chase October 9th



Christine L. Smith October 12th



Gerry Holinski November 1st



Janet C. Pancoast November 2nd

Trivia, Fines, Bucks and Dollars

PP Mike Petersen announced the birthdays and anniversaries of the club members. Jim Paxton and Darcy Dougherty are both celebrating wedding anniversaries this month. Julie Todd, Dave Chase, and Christine Smith are all celebrating birthdays. The club sang happy birthday to Christine Smith.

The trivia centered around National Golf Day, and immunity was shared by Jim Allanson, Darcy Dougherty, and Larry Skaggs.

Mark Roy had a happy buck for his 6-year-old grandson that shot an 83 in golf.

Don Havins had a happy buck for his recent cruise, which included Russia and Finland.

Jim Paxton had a happy buck for CBD oil being available, though he can't use it

Ted Durant had a happy buck for a cruise of Italy and the Mediterranean.

Delinda Crampton had a happy buck for club member Linda Lundgren's birthday bash.

Bob Hulshouser had a happy buck for the visitors from Alaska and the Interact clubs.

Jackie Carroll had a happy buck for Deb Mitsch and the New Member Party that we all enjoyed.

Larry Skaggs had a dammit dollar for his crashed computer. He will also be going to his father-in-law's funeral in Illinois soon.

Susan Johnson had a happy/dammit dollar for her husband's travel schedule and having to take him to the airport.

PP Brad Marx paid his fine and had a happy/dammit dollar for opening his own practice but now being exhausted.

Alex Grodzinsky had a happy buck for being back, for a great birthday trip to the Hotel Del Coronado in San Diego, and for the birthday card he received from Linda Lundgren.

Darcy Dougherty had happy bucks for Linda Lundren's birthday perty, Deb's New Member party, and for the opening game of the Golden Knights season. She had a happy/dammit dollar for having to wake up early to deliver shirts that would have otherwise been delayed.

Linda Lundgren had a happy buck for Bob taking her to the Golden Knights



Terry M. Perkins November 2nd

Wedding Anniversaries

Jim W. Paxton October 12th Delinda Crampton October 13th Christine L. Smith November 2nd

Club Meeting

Green Valley Meets at The Wildhorse Golf Club 2100 West Warm Springs Road Henderson, NV 89014 Time: Thursday at 07:00 AM game, our visitors from Alaska, Christine Zack's shoes, and for the 6 Golden Knights that signed her boot.

Mike Denley had a happy buck for finally getting an offer on his house. He is now in escrow.

Jim Frey had a happy buck for Brian Whitaker ratting out Don Havins for not wearing his pin. He also went on trips to scenic Pahrump and Duck Creek.

Bob Dworkin had a happy buck for his wife being able to perform with the Gospel choir at a UNLV event.

Terry Perkins had a happy buck for his upcoming 50th high school class reunion.

Larry Flashberg had a happy buck for a physics class he was able to sub for that gave him a much better substitute teacher experience. He announced that the kids are alright and the world is saved!

Jim Allanson had a happy buck for his new haircut and for football.

Lora Evans had a happy buck for winning a prize at Pride Bingo with her son, and for the day's craft talks.

Brian Whitaker had a happy buck for his daughter's wedding.

President Janet Pancoast had happy bucks for the New Member Party and for the craft talks.

Program

Members **Shyloh Wehner** and **Christine Zack** gave their Craft Talks. Both women are new members to RCGV, and both women are definitely People of Action.

Shyloh Wehner started the program with a presentation on her company Varigate Group and what they do to improve a company's productivity. She gave a brief history of her experience working as a Director at Zappos, and then jumped into a slide presentation on how she uses neuroscience to help solve company's thorniest people problems. She quizzed the group on both gender and generational tendencies and behaviors. She also briefly touched on behavioral awareness and how it can affect workplace reality. It was a very interesting craft talk that whet everyone's appetite and got them thinking about their own behaviors.



Christine Zack concluded the program with a presentation on her company, The AMD Card. Christine started her presentation by giving the group her background in law, elder care, and skilled nursing. It was this background, and the digital health aspect of the card, that got her to join the company. She showed a brief video on the company and what exactly the card (and new app) does to help people in the event of a medical emergency. She also let the group know what the company is doing to make a difference in the local community through free health events and screenings. Christine is also on the Board of Trustees for The Shade Tree, a shelter for women and children.



The Raffle rounded out the meeting, with a pot of \$109. Christine Smith did the right thing when she pulled the Jack out of the stack of cards. She then led the club in the 4-Way test, and the meeting was concluded at 8:17 a.m.

District 5300 News

Do not miss the District Governor's visit on October 18! https://district5300.org/

about/governor-biographies/



Rotary International News

A Rotaractor ventures deep into her native Uganda with a polio vaccination team as part of Rotary's newest virtual reality film, Two Drops of Patience https://www.rotary.org/en/go-journey-polio-vaccinator-uganda

Recap by Lora Evans (lora.eevans@gmail.com) Edited by Christine Smith (christine.smith@unlv.edu)